

THE AMERICAN LEGION

Hardin Post 113 1251 Ring Road, P.O. Box 147 Elizabethtown, Kentucky, 42702

Executive Board Meeting November 20, 2024

Post Commander Gano: Called for opening the Exec Board meeting at 1800 hrs. with the appropriate opening ceremonies.

1st Vice Cmdr. Brewer: Nothing reported on membership.

Post VSO Tom Dube': Reported his numbers on active claims and has been working with a VSO from Leitchfield to get him certified.

Post Chaplain Stephen Sheets: Tracie Smith Jevning has passed away and so keep Bob, Polly and Kevin in your prayers.

Post Manager Tanya Garcia: Reported Thanksgiving Dinner would be served at the post from 12-3pm. No cost to veterans and \$10.00 for guest. She wanted to purchase a pizza oven and a hot dog warmer. The executive board voted and approved for the purchase of the 2 appliances. She reported that only 56 new years tickets was available for purchase.

2nd Vice Cmdr. Randy Cote: Reported replaced light bulbs where needed such as in lobby and kitchen.

Publicity Officer Ruben Garcia: Newsletter articles be reported to him by 22-23 of each month.

Finance Officer Julia Sheets: Reported and explained the P &L report to board members. Explained that taxes were due, and they were paid this quarter.

ALR Director Erin Fulkerson: Asked about the Texas Hold'em Tournaments for 2025. ALR would like to have the 2 games by the ALR and the 2 games by AL spread out with a week break in between games. Instead of having all 4 games back-to-back.

ALA President Jan Fulkerson: On Saturday mornings breakfast the Auxiliary was selling Mimosa and Bloody Mary's cocktails on lounge side. Too crowded on the hall side in the bar. Breakfast with Santa will be on December 21st.

Commander Gano: Commented about the cost of savings by switching the cleaning services to the post. The new service company is cheaper and will provide better service in the restroom areas and provide mats for the kitchen and bar areas.

Commander Gano: Informed the board that we would supply clothing for 5 veterans at the Rex Robley VA Hospital in Louisville. We would supply 4 veterans, and the ALA would supply one female veteran. One important part of this project is our post would be able to add the volunteer hours for our Americanism program. Which would go on the Consolidated Post Report in May 2024.

Commander Gano: The Chaplains Day Memorial Service in February is being arranged with chaplains from Fort Knox. To conduct the service honoring the four chaplains that went down with the Dorchester.

Breakfast with Santa is December 21st and commander purchased a grinch outfit for the children's Christmas pictures.

Commander Gano: Had a proposal for the ALA Unit or the ALR. He wanted to know if they would want to take over the snack bar. Keeping track of keeping the snacks and supplies? The proposal would be brought up to each of the respective executive boards for a decision.

G2 Gamming Colton: Had 2 different proposals for the executive board to vote on. The executive board voted for the 2^{nd} option, which would be more beneficial for the post.

Commander Gano: Excused from executive board as he had a zoom meeting to attend.

1st Vice Cmdr. Brewer: Closed the meeting with the appropriate closing ceremony at 1910hrs.

Attested By: Attested By:

1st Vice Cmdr. Gary Brewer Post Commander Rich Gano